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Bramblefields Consultation
The County Council intends to build a new tarmac cycle path across Bramblefields to link Long Reach Road with the new station.  This requires the consent of the City Council as owners of the site, and managers of the Bramblefields Local Nature Reserve. 
Besides being the season of good cheer, Christmas and New Year is also a favourite period for councils to issue consultations in the hope that everyone is too busy to notice them.  True to form, the City Council is consulting on the Bramblefields proposal – the consultation opened on the 23rd December and closes on the 9th January.  Furthermore, responses have to be by post.  A pdf of the consultation document is attached.
Cambridge Northern Fringe East

This is an extremely important consultation affecting our area.

The Northern Fringe East consists broadly of the area bounded by Milton Road and the A14 to the north and east, and encompasses the Nuffield Road industrial estate and the new station to the west and south.  It is described by the Councils as “one of the most important brownfield regeneration opportunities in the Greater Cambridge Area” for which the new station “is a game-changer”
Cambridge City Council and South Cambs District Council have started work on an Area Action Plan and have produced an issues and options document on which they are consulting at the moment.  The purpose is to produce a development strategy for the area. The consultation can be found at:

  https://www.cambridge.gov.uk/cambridge-northern-fringe-east-area-action-plan-issues-and-options-consultation 
The consultation document is lengthy, but there are opportunities to see exhibitions and to ask questions, at the following times and locations:

Wednesday, 14th January, from 1300 to 1700 at Trinity Centre (Science Park)

Saturday, 17th January, form 1330 to 1800 at Browns Field Community Centre, Green End Road.

Monday, 19th January, from 1400 to 2000 at the Milton Community Centre.

The OCRA committee consider that the area which is the subject of consultation should be extended to include the whole of the Fen Estate down to the river, east of the railway crossing. 
Abbey/Chesterton Bridge

You are no doubt aware of the plan by the County Council to build a cycle and foot-bridge over the river with access from the south across Ditton Meadows, east of the railway bridge.  After a crass and misleading consultation exercise last summer, the County are now embarking on further consultation with “stakeholders”, and there was a meeting in December at which a presentation was made and views of those present were sought.   I attach a minute of that meeting, which gives a good picture of some of the concerns which were raised.  I am not attaching the presentation, as it is a large document and does not add a great deal.
One would think that it would be rational to delay planning the bridge until the Northern Fringe East AAP was concluded so that it could be seen exactly what development is proposed, and therefore what a new bridge will need to serve.  The answer to this seems to be that (as with HS2) this is a political decision which has been taken and is now closed to rational argument.

Clive Brown

4th January 2015.

Attachments:

Bramblefields Consultation Doc

Chesterton – Abbey Bridge minutes

